Welcome to Cornerstone Church!

Evangelism Sunday, September 25, 2011  10:00 a.m.
“For where two or three are gathered in my name, I am there among them.”   Matthew 18:20
Chiming of the Trinity
                    Music Minister, 
Christine Tegeder                         
Word of Welcome!     “God is Good!  All the Time!”
Courtney Cromie
Announcements 

Presentation of the Bible 
Call to Worship (Based on Col. 1:15-28)
Praise Songs    “Lord, I Lift Your Name on High,” “There is a Redeemer" 
                                                Worship Leader, 
Dominique Robert
Prayers of Confession and Time of Personal Silence  

Courtney Cromie


Declaration of God’s Love and Forgiveness



   Congregational  Response “Change My Heart, O God” 

Affirmation of Faith (from a Brief Statement of Faith)
Dominique Robert Ritual of Friendship (Print your name on Friendship Pads) 

Joys & Concerns:  Prayers of the People
       
 
Courtney Cromie


The Lord’s Prayer

Children’s Time and Children’s’ Offering



Courtney Cromie
Time of Greeting   (Please say hello to your neighbor)
Hymn #280 
  “Amazing Grace”

Giving Thanks with our Offering of Gifts and Tithes

Offertory      “A Thousand Tongues”                       
Cornerstone Choir


   Congregational Response   “Lord You Are More Precious Than Silver” 


Prayer of Dedication   

Dominique Robert
 

New Testament Reading 1:  John 1:1-18 (p. 86)         
Dominique Robert

New Testament Reading 2:  Ephesians 1:1-14 (p. 180)    
Courtney Cromie

Message “What We Believe Week 2 of 3:  Jesus Our Redeemer”      
Courtney Cromie

Hymn #306 “Fairest Lord Jesus”

Benediction  (Please join hands in a circle.)

Welcome!  Cornerstone is a child friendly congregation—open to all.   Our thanks for our Ministry with the Deaf.  Sue Woolverton is our interpretor, and we appreciate her signing of the words and songs.
SERMON SERIES:  Next week is the last week of a three-week series on “What We Believe.”  The sermon on October 2nd will address how God is present on earth even though you cannot see Him.  The sermon will seek to answer ‘Who is God as Holy Spirit?’  You are encouraged to try to attend all three Sundays in the series to reflect with your Cornerstone friends and family on these very important principles of faith.   What do you believe?
TODAY is Evangelism Sunday! We welcome all who are visiting today!
Elder and Deacon Nominations are being taken now by the Nominating Committee.  There are 3 new elders and 2 new deacons needed for the 2014 term.  TODAY is the last day to turn in nominations - they can be given to Bob Wegner, Barbara Dougherty, Allyson Moyer, Sueli Robert, Bob Drake, Sean Beeg, or placed in the offering plate.
Next Sunday, October 2nd, we will celebrate World Communion during worship.   
Our Thanks to our Elders as Members of our Session

2011  Bob Wegner, Marye Barbagallo, Joan Mallison, Dominique Robert

2012  Sharron Smith, Jim Ryan, Barbara Dougherty, James Hughes
2013: Denise Mudalel, Ray Schleckser, Lisa Capurso, Okoro Okparaeke

Session Meeting – Monday, October 10th, 7:00 p.m.
Our New Board of Deacons – thank you for your service!
2011 Michele Calhoun, Laura Tunis 
2012 Laura Stone, Alice Jones (Secretary)

2013 Betty Thompson (Moderator)
Next Meeting – Wednesday, October 19th, 7:00 p.m.
Pastor: Courtney Cromie, 561-703-2263

Music Minister: Christine Tegeder, 732-232-9238

Director of Christian Education:  Kristen DiGirolamo, 732-657-7808
Treasurer: Gordon Connelly, 732-833-4264

Administrative Secretary:  Elizabeth Hughes, 732-833-6857
Administrative Manager:  Jim Ryan, 732-833-8514  
Nursery Care: Patti Miller, 732-928-3212, Margaret Rose Barschow
Our thanks to the Choir!  Rehearsals are on Thursday evenings, 7-8:30 p.m. at DeBows Methodist Church.  For high school youth and adults who would like to participate - all are welcome!  Contact Christine Tegeder for more info.

Shop Rite Gift Cards are available for you to purchase each Sunday before worship, and 5% of the purchase price goes directly to the church.  Thanks to all, we have raised $7705 for the Foundation Fund.  For more information, contact Vernice DaConceicao.

Rally Day is October 2nd!   The theme will be Fully Rely on God (F.R.O.G.)!  Sunday School for adults and children will begin on 10/2 from 9:00-9:45 a.m. and the Financial Peace University Course being taught by Dominique Robert will preview at 9:00 a.m. on 10/2; first class will be at 8:00 a.m. starting on 10/16.  Worship will still be at 10:00 a.m.
You are still welcome to join the Women’s Bible Study on Tuesday mornings from 10:30 – Noon at the home of Elizabeth Hughes and led by Courtney Cromie.  The women are studying a curriculum by Beth Moore on the tabernacle and how God pursues us and dwells with us.  For more information contact Pastor Courtney.
Get to know Pastor Courtney – Just a reminder that members have agreed to host gatherings where individuals can “get to know” the new pastor at Cornerstone over light refreshments and conversation.  Denise Mudalel (5 Shilling Way, Three Pence Brooke Townhomes, 732-942-0505) will host TODAY, Sept. 25, 11:45-1:15 p.m.  And Gordon and Joyce Connelly (10 Turnberry Place, Westlake, 732-833-4264) will host on October 12th, 7:00-8:30 p.m. Please RSVP to the host if you can attend.  
Christmas Shoe Boxes this year will be a community as well as a world-wide mission project for Cornerstone Church.  If each family will pack a shoe box or sponsor a box for $7.00 we will successfully meet our mission project.  Wrapped boxes will be available if needed.  Gift suggestions are new school supplies, new small toys, hygiene items, socks, baseball caps, hair clips, balls and toy jewelry.  No liquids, used or damaged items or breakable items.  See Joan Mallison for any additional details.
Men’s Bible Stud will now meet on Tuesday evenings, 7:30 – 9:00 p.m. at the home of Bob Wegner, 413 Leesville Road, Jackson.  The next meeting is Tuesday Sept. 27th.  They are studying Paul's Letter to the Ephesians.
Hospitality and Coffee—Hospitality is in need of juice boxes, cookies and healthy snacks, such as grapes, nuts, raisins, and fruits.  THANK YOU to Dominique & Sueli Robert, Jim Ryan, Bev Kaiser, Tim Johnston, and Donnette Hubert for their hard work.
Volunteers scheduled for next Sunday, October 2nd:
· Set-up:  Joan Mallison, Marye Barbagallo
· Greeters: Greeters needed!
Cornerstone Meets at McAuliffe Middle School
35 South Hope Chapel Road, Jackson
www.cornerstonechurchofjackson.org

Mailing Address:  P.O. Box 140, Jackson, NJ   08527

732-928-2424. E-mail:  pastor@cornerstonepcusa.com  
Cornerstone Presbyterian Church

A place where you can be who you are.

“Building Community on the Solid Rock of Jesus Christ”

Mission Statement:

We the people of Cornerstone

Are a part of God’s Grand Adventure to:

Ground our lives on the solid rock of Jesus Christ,

Build up each other in love through prayer, words and deeds,

And to create God’s community in Jackson and beyond.
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Evangelism Sunday   September 25, 2011    10:00 a.m.
Installation Ceremony for Pastor Courtney – October 2nd, 4:00 p.m. at the Jackson United Methodist Church (68 Bennetts Mills Road) - please note the new location! RSVP to Pastor Courtney if you plan to attend: pastor@cornerstonepcusa.com. 

YOUTH – join us for youth group Sunday evenings from 6-7:30 PM at DeBows Methodist Church.  This group is open to 6th – 12th graders!  Bring Friends!  Today, join in a discussion on Conflict with Family.  Do you ever notice how some of your friends say that their parents are all about rules and lecturing? Hear real life stories about tough times in life and discuss whether peace is possible especially with those you care about the most!  Next Sunday, 10/2, the Youth are invited to attend Pastor Courtney’s installation service at 4:00 p.m.
CHILDREN – Join us for Children’s Ministry Mid-Week Program over at DeBows Methodist the 2nd and 4th Thursdays from 6-7:30 PM. There will be crafts, snacks, music, Bible study, and opportunities for mission.  The theme for the fall is “Stories about Jesus’ Life.”  Friends are welcome!  This group is open to grades K-6.  Next meeting is 10/13. 
WISH LIST – With all the technological ministries at Cornerstone Presbyterian, we have a need for three new laptop computers for staff and for worship.  We need one for our Administrative Assistant, one for our pastor, and one to be used during worship.  With sale prices and promotions recently advertised, it is believed that all three could be acquired for around $1500.  It is our hope that these purchased could be made over the next three to six months.  If you are willing to donate to this wish list, please contact Pastor Courtney.
Savvy Christians is a new fellowship group for individuals interested in getting to know other Christian friends with meals, faith sharing, arts and culture, and fun.  There are many events planned throughout the fall – visit the “Get Connected” section of our new website (www.cornerstonechurchofjackson.org) for a complete schedule, or talk to Pastor Courtney for more information.
Fall Fundraiser at Cicconi Farms 1005 Farmingdale Road, Jackson.  For the month of October, when you shop at Cicconi and present your flyer, 10% of your purchases will benefit our church.  Shop for your mums, pumpkins, corn stalks, hay, fall decorations, etc. and tell your friends!  The flyer will be available soon.  
Visit our new website: www.cornerstonechurchofjackson.org.  The site is still under development, but you can find more information on all of our upcoming events and fellowship opportunities!  Check often for updates.  We appreciate the generosity of the anonymous donor who made the new website possible.
Installation Ceremony for Pastor Courtney – October 2nd, 4:00 p.m. at the Jackson United Methodist Church (68 Bennetts Mills Road) - please note the new location!
RSVP to Pastor Courtney if you plan to attend: pastor@cornerstonepcusa.com.  

YOUTH – join us for youth group Sunday evenings from 6-7:30 PM at DeBows Methodist Church.  This group is open to 6th – 12th graders!  Bring Friends!  Today, join in a discussion on Conflict with Family.  Do you ever notice how some of your friends say that their parents are all about rules and lecturing? Hear real life stories about tough times in life and discuss whether peace is possible especially with those you care about the most!  Next Sunday, 10/2, the Youth are invited to attend Pastor Courtney’s installation service at 4:00 p.m.
CHILDREN – Join us for Children’s Ministry Mid-Week Program over at DeBows Methodist the 2nd and 4th Thursdays from 6-7:30 PM. There will be crafts, snacks, music, Bible study, and opportunities for mission.  The theme for the fall is “Stories about Jesus’ Life.”  Friends are welcome!  This group is open to grades K-6.  Next meeting is 10/13. 
WISH LIST – With all the technological ministries at Cornerstone Presbyterian, we have a need for three new laptop computers for staff and for worship.  We need one for our Administrative Assistant, one for our pastor, and one to be used during worship.  With sale prices and promotions recently advertised, it is believed that all three could be acquired for around $1500.  It is our hope that these purchased could be made over the next three to six months.  If you are willing to donate to this wish list, please contact Pastor Courtney.
Savvy Christians is a new fellowship group for individuals interested in getting to know other Christian friends with meals, faith sharing, arts and culture, and fun.  There are many events planned throughout the fall – visit the “Get Connected” section of our new website (www.cornerstonechurchofjackson.org) for a complete schedule, or talk to Pastor Courtney for more information.
Fall Fundraiser at Cicconi Farms 1005 Farmingdale Road, Jackson.  For the month of October, when you shop at Cicconi and present your flyer, 10% of your purchases will benefit our church.  Shop for your mums, pumpkins, corn stalks, hay, fall decorations, etc. and tell your friends!  The flyer will be available soon.  
Visit our new website: www.cornerstonechurchofjackson.org.  The site is still under development, but you can find more information on all of our upcoming events and fellowship opportunities!  Check often for updates.  We appreciate the generosity of the anonymous donor who made the new website possible.


[image: image2.png]



VOLUNTEERS NEEDED


Greeters needed!  We are about to make a new schedule for the Fall, and more volunteers are needed to arrive at 9:30 a.m. to greet people and hand out bulletins.  Please let Joan Mallison or Elizabeth Hughes know if you can help!


Help needed for Hospitality - starting on October 2nd, people additional people are needed to help set up hospitality while Dominique is teaching the Financial Peace University Course.  Please talk to Dominique if you can help, either one Sunday or more.


We are looking for adult helpers who could lead Children’s Church during worship from 10-11 beginning Oct 2.  Volunteers could help out for just one Sunday or many.  We have a great curriculum that is easy to use to teach children all about worship and Bible stories. 


Volunteers needed for our Children’s Ministry Mid-Week Program at DeBows on the 2nd and 4th Thursdays from 6-7:30 PM.  We need people who are good with crafts or who could help with snacks, Bible stories, music, etc.  Volunteers could help just once or many times. 


Mentors are needed to guide our high school youth through Confirmation beginning in February and to help out with our weekly youth group night at DeBows Sunday evenings from 6-7:30 PM.  If you want to know more about any of these opportunities or you are willing to help, please contact Pastor Courtney at courtneybcromie@gmail.com or by calling 732-928-2424.
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